
This is an update of the work happening on I129 in South Sioux City. 

Please understand that DATES can change due to different situations, weather being a big one 

The C Avenue bridge is closed and will remain closed for quite a while yet. 

The patching of the joints on I 129 is almost complete. 

Starting Tuesday of next week, we will have one lane road situations around the bridges at Dakota. 

We will remove and replace the sections of asphalt shoulder shown here in yellow. 

We are doing this to ensure that it will hold up to traffic throughout the project. Our bridge closures will 
require us to run traffic on portions of this shoulder. 

On or about June 4th We will close the Eastbound Dakota Ave bridge to one lane. We will begin work on 
the inside lane. 

Traffic will run on the outside lane and the Dakota Ave Loop (southbound to East bound) will be closed. 

A detour will be established.  Southbound to Eastbound traffic will be routed west on I129, travel 
around the 2 loops on the Kingsbury interchange (75/I129)) then back East on I 129 

 


